
CITY OF PLANO 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND COMMENT FOR 

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE 2023-2024 ACTION PLAN FOR THE USE OF 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FUNDS 

Publication Date: JANUARY 26, 2025 

The City of Plano proposes a substantial amendment to its 2023-2024 Action Plan for the use of 
the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD funds). The purpose of 
this amendment is to repurpose $116,026 of 2023 Community Development Block Grant 
(CDBG) funds allocated to My Possibilities for a new site improvement project. 

My Possibilities has requested repurposing the 2023 CDBG Public Facility grant to use the 
$116,026 in CDBG funds to install a fence around their relocated soccer field for safety 
measures and construct two ADA-compliant restrooms near the field. These funds were 
previously approved for My Possibilities to install security gates and cameras on their property. 
The Community Relations Commission (CRC) reviewed and discussed this request at their 
October 17, 2024, meeting. The request was approved in an 8-0 vote. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

A public comment period will be open from January 27, 2025 to February 25, 2025. The public 
may review Substantial Amendment to the 2023-2024 Action Plan in-person at the 
Neighborhood Services Department, 777 E. 15th Street, Plano, TX 7507 4. City department office 
hours are 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. The Substantial Amendment to the 
2023-2024 Action Plan may also be reviewed online at https://plano.gov/923/Grant-Funding-for­
Nonprofits under the "Federal Grants" tab. 

Comments regarding the Substantial Amendment to the 2023-2024 Action Plan should be 
directed to Sandra Ottinger, Community Services Grants Administrator, 777 E. 15th Street, 
Plano, TX 75074, Phone: (972) 208-8150, Email: sottinger@plano.gov. Comments received by 
5:00 p.m. on February 24, 2025, will be provided to City Council. Comments may also be made 
at the public hearing (see below). 

PUBLIC HEARING 

The Substantial Amendment to the 2023-2024 Action Plan will be reviewed by City Council, and 
the public may comment at a public hearing on February 24, 2025, to be held at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Plano Municipal Center, 1520 K Avenue, Plano, TX 75074. 

ACCESSIBILITY STATEMENT 

The City of Plano encourages participation from all citizens. The facility has accessible restroom 
facilities, drinking fountains, and power assist entrance doors. The facility is easily accessed from 
public sidewalks and parking areas, with designated accessible parking nearby. If you require 
additional assistance or reasonable accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act 
for this meeting or facility, including ASL interpreters, you should submit an ADA Reasonable 
Accommodation Request Form to the ADA Coordinator at least 48 hours in advance. If you 
need assistance completing the form, please call 972-941-7152. Complete or download the ADA 
Reasonable Accommodation Request Form at https://www.plano.gov/395/Accessibility-
Accommodations. 
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